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PLU president serves on national
commission
Loren Anderson has been invited to serve a
three-year term on the National Association of
Independent Colleges and Universities
Commission on Financing Higher Education.
The commission includes 20 people whose
primary goal is to influence the shape of
legislation in 1997 when all federal financial
aid programs will be reauthorized. The first
meeting was held in Washington D.C. in late
March, and President Anderson also met
privately with Washington Sens. Patty Murray
and Slade Gorton.

PLU music student captures guild award
PLU music student Heidi Vanderford recently
won the Olympia Opera Guild competition,
including a $1,000 prize. This honor follows
another first-place award she garnered along
with fellow PLU music student, Erica Wood,
from the Tacoma Opera Guild competition held
in October 95. Heidi is a junior.

Everything under the sun on sale Friday at
the Bookstore
The PLU Bookstore will be hosting a sidewalk
sale from 10 am-4 pm on April 12 in the UC.
Half-price clothes, books and gifts will be on
sale and refreshments will be served. 
Also, Stephen King's "The Green Mile," the
first of a six-book series, is now available in the
Bookstore.

Saturday's MS Walk needs volunteers
The annual fundraising walk for
Multiple Sclerosis will be on April 13.
Volunteers are needed as greeters,
parking directors, registration helpers,
flaggers, finish line party helpers, first
aid workers and more. Grab a few
friends and do something different this
Saturday by volunteering for the MS
Walk. Pick up a blue info sheet at the
Volunteer Center or call Christopher
Fisk, 1-800-800-7045, for more
information and to get involved.

J-Term off-campus courses featured at
preview night
Come and find out what's being offered
off-campus for J-Term '97 -- Jamaica,
Hong Kong, Israel, Neah Bay, New
York, Cuba, Costa Rica, Paris, New
Zealand and more -- at J-Term '97
preview night from 4:30-6:30 pm on
April 11 in UC 206 and 210.

A night of musical theatre
A night of musical theatre presents "Side
by Side" by Stephern Sondheim at 8 pm
on April 11,12 and 13. Join these
talented PLU students as they perform
this musical featuring Steven
Sondheim's most popular songs.
Admission is free.
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Grants awarded to Chemistry, Education
Three grants totaling $65,618 were received by

Toddlers, tales and toys:
exhibit/contest at SCC
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Contents ] PLU's Chemistry Department and School of
Education. Computer hardware and software
totaling $9,000 was awarded to Craig Fryhle
(Chemistry) from Union Pacific Foundation to
increase laboratory safety and environmental
awareness for students in chemical laboratories. 
Two Eisenhower Mathematics and Science
grants were awarded to the School of Education
by the State Office of the Superintendent of
Public Instruction, the third consecutive year
two grants were awarded to PLU. The first, a
$28,080 grant, was awarded to Terry Ford and
Marie Churney for "Integrating Science, Math
and Social Studies through Technology in
Elementary Schools," a program designed to
support staff development in mathematics and
science in area public schools. Finally, $28,538
was received by Greg Nelson and Ralph
Vedros for "Hands-on Science: Improving
Elementary Science Instruction," a project in
collaboration with Peninsula School District.

Who's who at PLU?
Twenty-seven PLU students were named in the
1996 edition of Who's Who Among Students in
American Universities and Colleges. Students
are chosen for their academic achievement,
service to the community, leadership in
extracurricular activities and potential for
continued success. They include:Brian A.
Bannon, Daniel S. Barritt, Carrie L. Bentson,
Anneliese E. Gorne, Christine J. Hanby, Mari
A. Hoseth, Jakki D. Hurinenko, Darren J.
Kerbs, Kristin A. Kinnie, Molly J. Loberg,
Lenore C. McDonald, Birgit P. Miller,
Kristina J. Myrmo, Katie L. Nelson, Andrew
D. Nierman, Timothy R. O'Dell, Lael R.
Petersen, Thomas M. Pope, Jennifer E.
Riches, Heidi S. Robinson, Jani G. Roden,
Kimberly S. Schelin, Nancy J. Spalding,
Alexis A. Vasquez, Tanya R. Weintraub,
Andrew L. Wilson, Bethany A. Wolbrecht .

April 21 is KPLU Night at Broadway musical
KPLU Night at the Fats Waller Broadway
Musical "The Pointer Sisters Ain't Misbehavin'!"
is April 21 at the Paramount Theater in Seattle.
A portion of each ticket benefits KPLU. Call
292-ARTS for tickets.

Multi-media Improv class gives final
performance
The Contemporary Arts Ensemble will give its
last ever performance at 8 pm on April 17 in

Exhibit: The Scandinavian Cultural
Center presents "Toddlers, Tales and
Toys: The Swedish Immigrant Child"
on display through April 24. Hours are
Sundays, 1-4 pm and Tuesdays &
Wednesdays, 11-3 pm. Contest: All
children of Swedish descent are invited
to use their imaginations to draw, color,
paint or create a collage showing
"When Grandma and Grandpa Came to
America." The art will be displayed at
the SCC and will become part of the
Swedish Immigrant Child Collection.
All entries are eligible for prizes. All
entries must be delivered to Kerstin
Ringdahl, archives, or Susan Young,
Knorr House, before April 21. Call
7586 for more information.

Psychology majors present project
PLU psychology majors Heidi Jantz,
Bethany Wolbrecht and Christie Hill
, along with recent graduate Jennifer
Britton , presented a poster "No More
Shortchanging: A Peer-Mentor Led
Workshop to Assist Undergraduate
Women in Reclaiming Their Self-
Efficacy" to the Association for Women
in Psychology 21st Annual Conference
in Portland in March. Dana Anderson
(Psychology) co-authored the poster as
did psychology majors Jennifer
Gustafson and Alethea Fournier ,
both currently studying overseas.
The poster was based on workshops led
by the six students fall semester. The
workshops offered personal support
and academic tips for first-year women
and will continue this semester. A panel
presentation based on these workshop
will be given at the National Women's
Studies Association National
Convention in New York in June.

Business students invited to JAZZ
PLUS reception
Business students are invited to attend
JAZZ PLUS from 6-9:30 pm on April
26. Sponsored by PLUS Business and
with door prizes furnished by KPLU,
the event will include the dedication of
the PLUS Business Alumni Classroom
(A-219), followed by a reception for
business alumni and students in the



Lagerquist Concert Hall in Mary Baker Russell
Music Center. 
A multi-media improvisation ensemble in
existence since 1986, the group is directed by
Gregory Youtz (Music) and is comprised of
students who develop and perform original
compositions while developing skills in multi-
media composition. Due to curriculum changes,
the ensemble is in its last semester.

Soccer camp for kids held this summer
PLU's soccer camp for kids ages 6-17 years will
be held from 9 am-2 pm June 24-28 at Gonyea
Park. The cost is $80. To register, call 593-4167.
Questions? Call Colleen Hacker, 7363.

Free CPR/first aid class offered to PLU
employees
A free CPR/first aid class will be held from
12:30-4:30 pm on April 23 and 24 in UC 210.
The two-day course (8 hours) is open to all PLU
employees, meets all state L&I requirements and
includes a two-year certification card. Pediatric
CPR will also be offered from 4:30-6 pm on
April 24 for a $5 fee. Class size is limited. Call
Nancy Scott, 7233, to register.

Mary Baker Russell Music Center. The
University Jazz Ensemble will perform
at 8 pm. Tickets are $8/$10. Call Susan,
7328, by April 12 to reserve your place
and for more information.

PLU's MESA program wins local
support
The Mathematics, Engineering, Science
Achievement (MESA) program at PLU
received a total of $4,750 from the
Frank Russell Company, the
Weyerhaeuser Foundation, the News
Tribune, Boeing and Tacoma Public
Utilities in support of scholarships and
a banquet. MESA is a statewide
program designed to provide positive
role models for students from groups
underrepresented in math and science,
provide enhancement and college
transition experiences for minority and
female students, and increase the
number of women and minorities
entering the technological workforce.
The program provides support and
sponsors educational opportunities for
elementary through college-age
students.

PLU Women's Club holds spring
meeting
All women of the PLU community
(employees and spouses) are warmly
invited to an evening of fellowship and
entertainment at the PLU Women's
Club spring meeting held at 7:30 pm on
April 16 at the Gonyea House. Elaine
Partow, nationally-known author and
actor, will perform as Emily Dickinson,
dramatizing her life in all its
complexity and engaging the group in
lively discourse on some of her better-
known poems. RSVP by April 11, call
7101.
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Bea Geller (Art) was chosen as one of 17 finalists out of 530 at the NW Annual, a
prestigious juried show which runs through May 4 at the Center on Contemporary Art in
Seattle. Two winners will be chosen this spring.
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Monday,
April 8
NO CHAPEL
Easter Break

Wednesday, April 10
Easter Hymn Sing
Celebration

Friday, April 12
University
Singers

Monday, April 15
Monica Hurley,
Admissions
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Unless otherwise noted, events are free
w/PLU ID.

April 8
Army Field Band
The 20-piece United States Army Field
Band Jazz Ambassadors will perform big
band, swing, rock, pop and patriotic music at
8 pm in Olson Auditorium. Free to the
public.

April 10-11
Joint PLU-UPS Diversity Conference
PLU hosts the April 11 session of "Diversity
at the Cross Roads: Academic, Business and
State Perspectives" from 8 am-5 pm in the
UC. Admission is free. Call 756-8348 for
more information.

April 10
My Dad's a Gym Rat
David Olson (PE) presents "Dad's at the
Gym Playing Games" at 12:30 pm at the
Faculty House. Members only. Call 7240 to
join.
Foreign Policy Session
"Africa: Should the US Care?" is the topic
for this panel and discussion session on U.S.
foreign policy. Held from 6:30-8:30 pm in
the Regency Room. Call 7577.

April 12
Noon Music
PLU music students perform from 12:30-
1:30 pm in Lagerquist Concert Hall.
Blood Pressure Screening
Get your blood pressure checked during this
free screening from 3-3:50 pm in Ramstad
Hall. Open to the PLU community.

April 14
Early and Baroque Music
Join the Men's Chorus and other PLU
ensembles for an evening of Gregorian
chants, J.S. Bach's Brandenburg Concerto

April 19, 20
Dance Storm
8 pm, Eastvold Auditorium, $2.50 w/PLU
ID. Reception follows in the SCC.

April 21
Four-Hand Piano
James Holloway (Music) and Mary
Walker, Holloway's high school piano
teacher, perform four-hand piano music
by Mozart, Dvorak, Mendelssohn,
Debussy and Poulenc, 4 pm, Lagerquist
Concert Hall in Mary Baker Russell
Music Center.

April 23
Rachmaninoff Vespers
Choir of the West will perform Sergei
Rachmaninoff's Vespers Op. 37, a famous
work by the great Russian composer and
pianist, at 8 pm, Lagerquist Concert Hall
in Mary Baker Russell Music Center.

April 24-June 28
Icelandic Art Exhibit
A large color print exhibit by artist Jarle
Rosseland, "Snorre Suite" is based on a
book by Icelandic chieftain, historian and
poet Snorri Sturluson. Exhibited at SCC.

April 24
ARROW Day
Come by the UC from 4-7 pm, win prizes
and join in the fun with PLU student
clubs, offices and staff groups as they help
raise money for Big Brothers/Big Sisters
through booths full of raffles and games.

April 25
Rutter Requiem
The University Chorale performs John
Rutter's critically acclaimed Reqium at 8
pm in Lagerquist Concert Hall in Mary
Baker Russell Music Center.



No. 6 and other works by baroque and early
music composers. 3 pm in Lagerquist
Concert Hall in Mary Baker Russell Music
Center.

April 16
Musical Wit
Musical comedian Steve Hudson performs
at 8:30 pm, CK.

April 17
Frosh Overview
Erv Severtson (Student Life) and Larry
Nelson (Institutional Research) present "A
Profile of PLU's Freshmen: Who They Are
and What They're Thinking" at 12:30 pm at
the Faculty House. Members only. Call 7240
to join.
Multi-media Improv
The Contemporary Arts Ensemble, 8 pm,
Lagerquist Concert Hall in Mary Baker
Russell Music Center.

April 18
Camas Quintet
PLU's faculty ensemble Camas Quintet
features "Wind Song" by Carl Nielsen,
quintets by Wolfgang Brennsteiner and Jean-
Michel Damase and a quartet by Rossini at
their 8 pm performance in Lagerquist
Concert Hall, Mary Baker Russell Music
Center.

April 26
Noon Music
12:30 pm, Lagerquist Concert Hall in
Mary Baker Russell Music Center.
JAZZ PLUS
See article under Campus.
University Jazz Ensemble
The ensemble performs classical and
contemporary jazz selections at 8 pm,
Lagerquist Concert Hall in Mary Baker
Russell Music Center.

April 27 Norwegian Heritage Festival
In its 21st year, the festival is held from
11 am-3 pm in the SCC. Admission is
free.
LollaPLUza
Six local bands, including Seattle's
Jumbalassy, are featured from 5 pm-
midnight in Olson Auditorium. $5 w/PLU
ID. Call 8767 for more information.
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For Sale: Home and business: fully
updated 3 bedroom, 2 bath with
mountain and water view, plus 1,000
sq. ft. licensed, working daycare with
full bath, kitchen, play yard, etc. 2
blocks from Pt. Defiance Park, $132,
000. Call Mike or Cindy, 759-1044.
Available: Housesitters for this
summer in Seattle/Tacoma area.
Responsible, flexible, leaving for
military in fall. Call Kirsten, 8513.
For Sale: Great, dependable '86 Ford
Escort. 69,000 miles, auto, A/C, 2 door
w/ hatchback, new belts, carries a lot
of stuff, $1,675. Call Kirsten, 8513.
For Sale: Two loge tickets to the April
16 performance of the musical "Crazy
for You," 7:30 pm at the Pantages. $38

For Sale: Elegant L.A. designer wedding
dress, size 6-8, princess style with lovely
beaded and sequin bodice. Was originally
purchased at high price, but will sell for
low price. Dramatic veil also for sale. Call
Amy, 8440.
For Sale: Acer 750c Laptop computer,
great condition, $1,300 OBO. 486 SL/25
MHz, 8 MB RAM, 200 MB hard drive,
9.5 color monitor, Windows 3.1, MS
Works and Claris Works. Call Jon, 584-
4973.
Want to Rent: New female PLU
administrator wants furnished apartment,
or house/large apartment (to share with
woman housemate) within 20 min. drive
to PLU. Minimum 6 months (max. 15),
beginning May 1-June 30. Call direct:
310-985-5144, or 7126 for referral. 



super seats -- yours for $32 each. Call
8732.

Campus Voice is published once a week during the school year as a service of the PLU Office of Public
Information. It is published twice a month during J-Term and once a month during the summer. Submit items to
Tamara Grunhurd by Mon. 5 p.m. to: Admn. 207, or call x7430 or email campusvoice@plu.edu.

Maintained by: Webmaster (webmaster@plu.edu)
Contents maintained by: Campus Voice (campusvoice@plu.edu)
Date of Publication: Monday, April 8, 1996

mailto:campusvoice@plu.edu
mailto:webmaster@plu.edu
mailto:campusvoice@plu.edu

